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WALK WITH THE “NEW MAKER!” 
“….He who was seated on the throne said, "I am making everything new!" Then he 

said, "Write this down, for these words are trustworthy and true." 6He said to me: "It is 

done. I am the Alpha and the Omega, the Beginning and the End. To the thirsty I will 

give water without cost from the spring of the water of life. 7Those who are victorious 

will inherit all this, and I will be their God and they will be my children." (Revelation 21: 

1-7).  

 

We live with the undeniable fact that Life is a journey! I surmise that all journeys have 

highs and lows, and life as a journey is no exception! Distinctively, life is a journey that 

begins and ends with each person at a particular time and place over which none of us 

has no saying, let alone control over in this world. Take for examples, which one of you 

had a saying in the choice of the family into which you are born? How about our gender, 

color of our skin, the culture- ethnic/tribe, community and even of nation of origin? For 

me, these facts bring to mind three difficult, yet importantly soul searching questions: 

The first: who and whose am I? The second: How did I get here and why?  And the third: 

How can I possibly make it in a place and position/situation I did not have a saying in 

either creating or choosing to be in, but simply found myself in? Until one honestly 

wrestles with and finds truly convincing answers to those essential questions of “Life,” 

the tendency is to live a self-deceptive life! A self-deceptive life leads to the illusion and 
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unsubstantiated 

claims of self-

sufficiency, 

ultimate possession 

of who one is, and 

all one has in this 

world.  

Thank God 

Almighty that we 

don’t have to 

continue struggling 

with those three 

pertinent life’s questions any longer. The answer to those questions are found in our 

relationship with the ONE who revealed to Himself to the Apostle John as the Alpha 

(The Beginning) and the  Omega (The End), Jesus Christ. (Rev. 21:1-8 NIV).    

Jesus Christ is the Incarnation of God, The Creator and Sustainer of the world and all 

therein, including me and you. (John 1:1, 14).  

 

My friends, I do not in any way pretend to know what your journey through 2018 has 

been, but one thing I do know, no life’s journey is ever free of ups and downs in this 

world.  Whatever has been the circumstance of your journey through 2018, I can only 

say, as you enter the “New Year- 2019,” be sure to begin and end the journey with the 

“NEWMAKER!”- Jesus Christ. He is the ONE who is the Beginning and the END of 

Life’s journeys, no matter which direction life takes 

you and me.  He has promised to make “ALL 

THINGS,” not some, but “ALL THINGS NEW” on 

our journey. What other good news can we take with 

us than to know that we are not entering this dark and 

unknown 2019 year alone, but with the ONE to whom 

nothing is hidden and with whom nothing is 

impossible! Remember the Psalmist’s confession:  

“Your (God) word is a lamp for my feet, a light 

on my path. (Psalm 119:105).  Do not despise his 

offer to make “All Things New” in your life, for your 

life and for the journey of your life beginning now if 

you would allow him. 

Until then, you and your family have a very blessed 

and prosperous New Year in the name of the Christ- 

Child.  

 

Blessings,  

Rev. Jakes 

Pastor 

    

 

 

******************************************* 

 

 

 

Please be informed that some of our 

homebound members would love to get to 

church on Sunday. 

 

Unfortunately they don’t have transportation. 

 

We are appealing to anyone who would be 

able and willing to help in this area of service, 

please contact the church office at (262) 633-

7632. 

 

The current need is: 

Jane Crawford  

3648 Green Street 

 

Her phone number is 639-6989 

 

Thank you in advance for your help!! 
 

SCRIPTURES AND THEMES /HOLY 

COMMUNION 01/2019 

 

 

Epiphany/Holy Communion Sunday         

01/06/2019 

Psalm 72: 1-7 

Isaiah 60: 1-6 

Ephesians 3: 1-12 

Matthew 2: 1-12 

Theme:  Seeing the Light and Sharing the 

Light  

 
 

1
st
 Sunday – Epiphany          01/13/2019 

Psalm 29:1ff 

Genesis 1: 1-5 

Acts 19: 1-7 

Mark 1: 4-11 

Theme:  Baptism-   its true essence….. 
 

 

2
nd

 Sunday – Epiphany        01/20/2019 

(Humans Relations) 

Psalm 36: 5-10 



Isaiah 62: 1-5 

1Corinthians 12: 1-11 

John 2: 1-11 

Theme: The wedding party- Is Christ Invited?  
 

 

3
rd

 Sunday – Epiphany -      01/27/2019 

Psalm 19: 1ff. 

Nehemiah 8: 1-3, 5-6-8-10 

1Corinthians 12: 12-31 

Luke 4: 14-21 

Theme:  The rejection of Jesus - a sure clue of 

the challenges on the journey..  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY IN JANUARY 

 2 – Connie Boehm                         

7 –  Tracie Feest                          

16 – Garfield Voker                   

24 – Daphne Schnaare               

25 – August Grulich                   

29 – Joy McClelland     
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY IN JANUARY 

4 – Bill & LaVerne Fawcett     

14 – Jayne & Jerry Dresen   

21 – David Piggins & Carol Christensen 

 

Altar Flowers 
6 – Fred & Debby Ganaway 

13 –  

20 –  

27 –  

 

 

 
 

 

THE ALTAR FLOWER CALENDAR FOR 2019 

The altar flower calendar has been posted in the north 

foyer. Simply write your name on the date you wish to 

provide altar flowers and you will be contacted by the 

church office for details. 

 
OUR FOOD PANTRY ITEM 

 For January our food pantry item is paper grocery 

sacks and/or toilet paper. Bring your contributions to 

church any time and place them in the crates near the 

church entrances. Thanks for helping supply the food 

pantries. 

 

HOT MEAL PROGRAM  

First Church is responsible for the Hot Meal at St. 

Luke’s Episcopal Church on Monday, January 21.  If 

you can provide a casserole, please sign on the sheets 

located on the sanctuary tables.  Please deliver you 

casserole to St. Luke’s by 4:30 pm on January 22
nd

 and 

thank you for your help with this important outreach 

ministry. 

 

LOOSE CHANGE OFFERING FOR JANUARY will 

benefit the Racine Literacy Council.  The Racine 

Literacy Council is a volunteer-based organization that 

provides adult literacy programs in Racine County and 

works to educate the community about the importance 

and impact of literacy. 

 
 
USHER SCHEDULE 

January 6 

Jeff Fernholz 

August Grulich 

Ricky Castro 

 



January 13 

Chuck & Jane Bragg 

Jan Rosellini 

 

January 20 

Roger & Betty Oakley 

August Grulich 

 

January 27 

Jeff Fernholz 

Ricky Castro 

Jan Rosellini 

 

If you are unable to be a greeter/usher on your 

assigned day, please contact someone from the 

usher list to substitute for you. Thanks. 

 

Others, who might like to serve the church in this 

way, please contact the church office. 

 

 

 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
Each Sunday 

Faith To Life Bible Study                                 9:00 am 

Morning Worship                                           10:00 am 

Fellowship Time                                             11:15 am 

Keith Griffin Pokemon League                        1:00 pm 

(Every other week) 

Casa de Dios Worship Service                         5:00 pm 

Each Monday                              

OFFICE CLOSED                                              

Casa de Dios Bible Study                                 6:30 pm  

Each Wednesday 

Choir Rehearsal                                                6:00 pm 

Each Saturday  

Sack Lunch Program                                         Noon 

 

Sunday, January 6 

FFRANC Breakfast                                       9:00 am 

Saturday, January 12 

Controlling Community Violence                 9:00 am 

Monday, January 21 

Hot Meal Program                                         4:30 pm 

 

******************************************* 

If you’d like something in the February newsletter 

Please send your information in by January 22
nd

   

Send it to racine1umc@tds.net or give me a call 

At (262) 633-7632 

Thank you  

 

The First Word is published monthly by First United 

Methodist Church 

745 Main Street, Racine, WI 53403 

Phone: 262-633-7632 

Email – racine1umc@tds.net  or pastorfumcr@tds.net 

Office Hours: Tuesday thru Friday, 8:30 - noon 

Pastor – Jakes S. Voker 

Editor – Liza Michna 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

United Methodist Women News 

 Meeting 

Our December meeting began by gathering in the Reep 

Room.  2019 Officers were elected along with the 

budget being approved.  It was noted that are major 

expenses are the financial support of the Sack Lunch 

and Hot Meals programs.  2019 pledge cards are now 

available.  

 Thanks go out to Carol Feest, who when notified that 

the church that was to provide the sack lunches on 

the Saturday before Thanksgiving had closed, put 

together the crew and the supplies to provide the 

lunches that day. Lenore Creuziger agreed to chair the 

all church rummage sale in April. We discussed 

partnering with Bethany Apartments for the upcoming 

year. 

 Patti reported on the listening session that she and 

Jane Dresen attended in Kaukana.  She outlined three 

plans that are being brought forward at the General 

Conference meetingFebruary 23-26.  They are the 

Traditional Plan, the One Church Plan and the 

connectional Conference Plan.   Pastor Jakes provided 

historical information on the issue that is dividing our 

church and its effect on the worldwide United 

Methodist Church. 

Luncheon and Program 
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The Christmas Luncheon meeting was enjoyed by all.  

Patti Walker led us in a skit that described the spices 

that go into Chai tea, noting which country each spice 

comes from – countries were the United Methodist 

women support missions.  This skit was very 

appropriate as we celebrate the 150 anniversary of the 

beginning of the Methodist women's support of 

worldwide missions.  At the conclusion of the 

program, we all enjoyed a cup of chai tea. 

Several people volunteered to distribute poinsettias to 

our shut in members. 

 UPCOMING DATES 

January 5 – Sack Lunch program 

January 14 – Hot Meals at St. Luke Episcopal 

March 14 – UMW luncheon meeting. 

April      – Annual Rummage Sale.  Items can be 

brought to the church at any time. 

April 27-29 – Women’s Retreat at Lake Lucerne Camp 

and Retreat Center.  

 

 

Basic Lay Servant Course on Sundays in 

February! 
 

At Cudahy UMC in the South East District. 
  

  

Dates:    Sundays, February 10, 17, & 24, 2019 

  

Times:           1:00-4:00 PM 

  

Place:           Cudahy United Methodist church 

                      5865 S Lake Dr. 
                      Cudahy, WI 53110 

  

Cost:  $10.00 
(fee will include materials & Snacks) 

  
             

Leader:          Pastor Lynne Hines-Levy 

  
             

Deadline:      February 1, 2019 

  
Pre-register 
at www.cudahyumc@hotmail.com with name, 
church affiliation, email and phone number. 
 

Conference 
calendar:  https://www.wisconsinumc.org/connections/cal
endars/icalrepeat.detail/2019/2/10/1827/-/basic-lay-
servant-ministry-course-cudahy?pop=0 
  

  
Pastor Lynne Hines-Levy 

  

"I am only one, but I am one. I cannot do 
everything, but I can do something. And I will 
not let what I cannot do interfere with what I 

can do. And, by the grace of God, I will." 

~Edward Everett Hale~ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Hospitality Chair 
August Grulich is the new chair of the 

hospitality for 2019.  Anyone interested in 

being on the committee please see August. 

 

Amazon Smile 
First United Methodist Church Racine has 

partnered with Amazon Smile to allow those of 

us who choose to purchase items from Amazon 

to donate a percentage of the cost of the 

purchase price to our church.  If you use 

Amazon, we hope that you will choose to 

designate First United Methodist Church as 

your charity of choice.  The following link will 

allow you to designate First United Methodist 

Church.  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/39-

0989786.  Please share this link with family 

and friends who would be willing to support 

our church through Amazon Smile. 
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  First United Methodist Church 



 

         The Vision statement: 

• To provide a community for people to experience God 

and find inspiration for daily living. 

 

The Mission statement: 

• To welcome and encourage all to live faithfully through 

Jesus Christ in ways that impact them and others. 

 

“A perfect church for imperfect people” 
 

 


